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Vote by mail in Oregon and the Motor Voter law (automatic voter enrollment and 

updates from the DMV) makes it easier for everyone to vote. Each election year, I get 

to take the time I need to read through the voter guide and endorsements I need to 

make an informed decision. This year the ballot had new city councilors AND ranked 

choice voting and it took me over an hour to fill out. We don’t have infrastructure to 

support every voter in Oregon voting in person and for it to take 30 minutes or more 

per person, and why should we? Vote by mail is convenient, equitable, secure, and 

accessible for all voters. The only downside to vote by mail has been the threat of 

vandalism and domestic terrorism from the Right that attempted (and mostly failed)  

to blow up  ballot boxes to try to silence liberal voices in the Vancouver WA and 

Portland OR metro area. Vote by mail works, don’t mess it up! 


